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PRINCIPALôS MESSAGE - Mr Craig Holmes 

NEWSLETTER 
9 March 2018 

Prayer 

Loving God, you have loved us from our first moments, and 
your love has enriched our lives each day.  Bless us in our 
meeting together, in the understanding of how to live your 
word, and how to take it out into the world. Through our 
words and actions, may others come to know your love, and 

the whole world begin to sing your praises.   
Amen. 

Year 7 Camp 
 
It is always wonderful to spend time with students and observe how they meet challenges that are placed before them.  With 
our College theme focusing on COURAGE in 2018, it was evident in all that the Year 7 
students undertook on camp.  The very best element of student conduct was the way in 
which they encouraged each other, with a rule that there are to be no negative 
comments or óput-downsô.  Our Year 7 students rose to the occasion and thoroughly 
enjoyed their opportunity to bond while on camp. 
 
Parent Engagement 
Sacred Heart College aims to develop an active Parent Engagement model at the 
school. In conjunction with the other schools in Kyneton, 
we recently had the opportunity for some staff and  
parents to attend a workshop presented by Dr Debbie 
Pushor, from the Department of Curriculum Studies at 
the University of Saskatchewan in Canada. In her  
program of research, Debbie has engaged narrative 
enquiries into parent knowledge and parent 
engagement and leadership within the school context. 
We had two of our parents attend the workshop. They 
have provided their own insights into the day; please 
read further in the newsletter. 
 
The College will continue to plan Parent Engagement worskshops once a 
term. Further information will be forthcoming. 
 
Safety - Footwear 
The College currently has a policy where students in Years 7-9 can wear 
Physical Education (PE) clothing on days they have PE practical classes. 
An issue that arises is one of safety during other practical classes where 
they are utilising tools.  Students will be required to bring their normal 
leather school shoes in their bag, on the days they are wearing their 
PE clothing, changing into the school shoes for ALL practical classes (i.e. 
wood/ electronics/ auto/ textiles/ food / Art).  This will commence on 
Tuesday 13 March.  This will be the same day that the College Blazer 
also becomes compulsory as the outer garment to be worn to and from 
school. 

óCourage  
Itôs 
meô 
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Early Leavers  
The College is mandated under legislation to record and track student attendance alongside a broader duty of care.  
Students are required to bring a note from home, either in their planner or written on a piece of paper, if they need to leave 
the College during the day.  We require WRITTEN permission, following new legislation coming into effect this month.  
Please refer to Bulk Email sent to all families for further details. 

Lent 
As we continue the season of Lent in the lead up to Easter, our students are encouraged to support Project Compassion.  
Year 8A, 10E and 12 B are to be congratulated for their fund-raising efforts for this worthy cause.  As Pope Francis says: ñIt 
is a well-known fact that current levels of food production are sufficient, yet millions of people are still suffering and dying of 
starvation. This is truly scandalous.ò   http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion 
 
I wish to congratulate all our students for their positive approach to their education.   

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL -  STUDENT WELLBEING - Ms Julie Mortimer 

Newsletter Contents    
(click the hyperlink to advance to the item of your choice) 

 
Mercy@Work  -  Be a Good Egg During Easter 

Music News  -  National Science Forum 

Past Student becomes a Mercy Sister  -  International Women's Day 

Making the Choice about Secondary Education - Information Evening 

Spotlight on VCAL   
 

   Save the Date for Michael Carr-Gregg 

Parent Engagement Workshop 

Avenues of Communication  -  Gisborne Buses  -  College App  -  Maths Quiz 

Library News  -  2017 Graduate wins $5000 Scholarship 

House Swimming Results 

Digital Citizenship  -  Art Gallery of Ballarat Excursion 

Sovereign Hill with Unit 3/4 Outdoor and Environmental Studies 

Careers News 

Parents Service Scheme  -  Positive Education  -  CSEF Applications 

Community News 

BLAZERS 
As we approach the long weekend and the end of term, it is timely to remind people of a few housekeeping items in relation 
to uniform. This long weekend in March is the turning point for compulsory wearing of the blazer. From Tuesday 13 March, all 
students are required to wear their blazer to and from school every day. This means from the bus to homeroom in the 
morning, and from homeroom to the bus in the afternoon. Blazers are available through the uniform shop and may be 
purchased on a payment plan. All students other than Year 12 are required to be in the new blazers. The only exceptions are 
the Year 11 students, who still have a burgundy blazer for this year. 
 
WINTER UNIFORM 
Next term all students will be in winter uniform. Please ensure that skirt lengths are suitable, the length being just above the 
knee. Requirements for the new uniform are the same as for summer. All students other than Year 12 students are to now 
wear the new uniform. Please contact the College uniform shop if new items need to be purchased. 
 
CYBERHOUND 
The preparation for the rolling out of Cyberhound, our upcoming internet security system, is well underway, with scoping 
completed and installation process on target. The system will be up and running this term, with training for staff rolling out 
early next term. This system will provide a fantastic level of security for all College devices, and a home security option will 
be available to our families for minimal cost. We will be asking parents shortly if they are interested in taking up this option.  
 

An important aspect for parents to realise is that responsible use is still the most important deterrent to cyber issues. Schools 
and home need to all work together in reinforcing and modelling this. Phones at school are becoming the latest point of 
concern nationwide, with many choosing to ban them completely. Our students are required to leave them in their lockers, 
and they will be confiscated if found in use during the day. They are distracting to learning and research has found that 
merely having them on their person is enough to prevent full concentration. They are not to be in a classroom. As our 
security system initiates, we will be able to focus on other communication methods more fully. 

http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion
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Bereavements  -  Yours prayers are asked for the following families who are mourning the passing of a loved one recently. 
The Abela family on the passing of Jozef Kobylarz, great grandfather of Ebony 8E. The Ryan family on the passing of Lou 
Barlow, great, great aunt of Amber 7E and Isabella 9A. The Casley family on the passing of David Muter, grandfather of 
Amelia 7F.  The Schooling family on the passing of Mavis Schooling, grandmother of Ellie 12E.  Our thoughts are with you all 
at this sad time. 

Mon 19/3 to Fri 23/3 
    - Year 8 Camp to Angelsea 
 
Mon 19/3  - Year 11 English Incursion óThe   
     Crucibleô Period 1 
 
Tues 20/3 - Debutante Ball Practice at Melrose 
     Melbourne 4.00pm to 8.00pm 
 
Wed 21/3  - Year 12 Retreat 21/3 to 23/3 
 
Fri 23/3  - Year 8 Camp returns 3.30pm 
    - Year 12 Retreat returns 3.30pm 
 
Sat 24/3  - DEBUTANTE BALL AT MELROSE  
     MELBOURNE -  4.00pm students,   
     7.00pm Parents and Guests 
 
Mon 26/3  - Year 9 Science Excursion to Werribee
     Zoo 
 
Tues 27/3 - Live4Life Launch 9.00am to 12.00pm 
    - óMaking the Choiceô Information  
     Evening 7.00pm  
 
Thur 29/3 - Easter Liturgy -  School Assembly 
    - END OF TERM ONE  -  2.30PM FINISH 

CALENDAR DATES 

Mon 12/3  - Labour Day Public Holiday 
 
Tues 13/3 - Year 9 Tennis Program during PE  
     12/3 to 29/3 
    - Morning Tea with new Parents 10.00am 

    - Debutante Ball Training 4.00 to 5.30pm 
 
Wed 14/3  - Principalôs Tour 9.00am to 10.30am 
    - Year 11/12 Media Top Screens    
     Excursion to ACMI  
    - Year 7-12 Music Ensemble Workshop
     Day 
    - LINCS PGL Camp at Trentham 
    - International Womenôs Day Lunch  
     hosted by Mercy@Work 
 
Thur 15/3 - Debutante Ball Training 4.00 to 5.30pm 
 
Fri 16/3  - Year 7 Immunisation Program Round 1 
    - Year 10 Geography Coastal Fieldwork
     to Queenscliffe 7.00am to 7.00pm 
    - St Patrickôs Day Mass in East    
     Melbourne 
    - SSV Div Swimming Competition at 
     Sunbury Aquatic Centre 

MERCY@WORK  - Ms Viviane Penney 

 
Be a Good Egg during  

 
Easter 2018 

 
Children as young as 12 years old are picking cocoa in West Africa to make the chocolate we eat. Some of these children 
are trafficked.  Most are forced to pick cocoa from an early age for minimal or no wages, for long hours, in dangerous work-
ing conditions, without any possibility of attending school.   
 
Most of these children have never tasted chocolate and they never will. Chocolate eaters around the world have made a 
difference already. A decade ago, slavery-free chocolate was hard to find in our shops.  
 
Some successes are: 
 

¶ ALDI stock a wide range of UTZ certified Easter chocolate. 

¶ Cadbury dairy milk chocolate bars made in Australia have been certified Fairtrade. 

¶ All Mars bars made in Australia are now certified RAINFOREST ALLIANCE 

¶ All Nestle chocolate made in Australia and New Zealand is now UTZ certified. 

¶ Haighs source 70% of their cocoa from UTZ certified farms. Their Easter range is 100% certified. 

¶ For more information about slavery-free chocolate landmarks, the slavery-free certification program, the need for a 
living wage for cocoa farmers and the treatment of children in chocolate production, read A Matter of Taste. 

 

What You Can Do? 
Join with millions of people around the world who now buy and eat only slavery-free chocolate. To buy slavery-free Easter 
chocolate look for any of these certification labels on the wrappers: FAIRTRADE, Rainforest Alliance and UTZ. 

http://acrath.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/A-Matter-of-Taste-2017-Full-version.pdf
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MUSIC NOTES  -  Mr Terry Carrick 

On Wednesday 14 March 2018, the Music Department will host a special event: our annual Ensemble Workshop Day. All 
students enrolled in the Instrumental Music Program will be involved in these activities due to their (mandatory) required  
participation in at least one College ensemble. Please note that any student at Sacred Heart College is very welcome to par-
ticipate in an ensemble, whether they are learning an instrument or not. 
 
During the first part of the day (periods 1-3), students will work within their respective College ensembles to further hone their 
skills of playing or singing in a musical group. During period 4, ensembles will present a performance showcasing their new-
found skills and repertoire, in the Theatre. This concert is a wonderful opportunity for the students to see and hear their peers 
perform and reflect upon their own performance skills. 
  
If students have not already done so, they should register for their preferred ensemble by using an online form 
at www.tinyurl.com/ensembles2018 
  
Students should wear full school uniform and attend their usual Homeroom assembly before moving to the Music Room for a 
short briefing.  They will then move to their ensemble workshops in the following venues: 
¶ Choir ï Chapel 
¶ Show Band and Chamber Orchestraï Theatre 
¶ Guitar Ensembles ï Hall 
¶ Percussion Ensemble ï Music Room 
  
Whilst this event takes place during the day, I encourage parents to attend this concert, which will start at 2:05pm in the Mary 
Moloney Theatre. Any parents attending this concert are asked to sign in at General Reception prior to coming to the  
Theatre. 
  

SCIENCE SNIPPETS  -  Mr Damian Hewett 

National Youth Science Forum  -  Ruth Hughes, Regan Kelly, Karen Li, Tully Sonneman 
 
Over January, we each were a part of the National Youth Science Forum. We visited either the Australian National University 
in Canberra or the University of Queensland. Here we spent 10 days living in University campus accommodation, with 
around 200 other students from across Australia. Over the course of these 12 days, we participated in various STEM related 
activities. We visited numerous labs and departments on the University Campusô and many off site STEM related work  
places. We also were given various lectures from a range of people on an array of STEM topics.  
 
Some of the speakers included people who had received Australian of the year awards or Nobel Prize winners. We met with 
NYSF alumni and got to hear about their journey and achievements after attending the program. As part of our experience, 
we attended personal development sessions where our way of thinking and plans for the future were revolutionised. Towards 
the end of our sessions we had a partnersô day where some of the biggest Universities and Academic Companies from 
around Australian came and gave us a presentation about their organisation followed by an expo. The National Youth  
Science Forum has provided us with so many great opportunities and connections that we never would have experienced 
without the Collegeôs support and help from our local Rotaries. 
 
 

Back to contents page 

http://www.tinyurl.com/ensembles2018
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COLLEGE NEWS 

International Women's Day Thursday 8/3/18   
Mrs Viviane Penney 

 
This Thursday is International Women's Day. This is a global day celebrating the 
social, economic, cultural and political activities of women.  
 

Mercy@Work will be hosting a light lunch on Wednesday 14 March in the Hall to mark this important day. Our guest speaker 

will be Sue Lee Seng, She is a former architect who felt a calling to help in her community. She chose to leave the corporate 

world to work with at risk young people in Collingwood at Streat Cafe and is now managing Kyneton's new Social Enterprise 

Cafe; Social Foundry. We invite all female staff members and all female Year 10-12 students to attend. Please RSVP by 

email to Mrs Penney for catering purposes.  Hope to see you there. 

Emma Llewellyn - Class of 2004  -  Becomes a Sister of Mercy 
 
On Saturday 3 February, around 50 Sisters gathered in the Mercy Centre Chapel Balla-
rat for past pupil Emma Llewellynôs Entrance to Candidacy Ritual.  During the Ritual Em-
ma received a small cross from Institute Leader Eveline Crotty RSM. 
 
Liz Dowling rsm, who will be Emmaôs companion in community, gave her the keys to 
their home and Kathy Ryan rsm, who will be coordinator of the Candidacy program, pre-
sented Emma with the Constitution of the Institute. 
 
Emma, who was joined by members of her family at the ritual, gave a lovely reflection on 
the Gospel reading she had chosen and Kerry Thomas rsm, who has been her mentor 
during her Enquiry Stage for two years, read the Prayers of the Faithful. 
 
The ritual was followed by a traditional Mercy cup of tea. 
 
Congratulations Emma! 
 

Back to contents page 


















